
Chris Billing  

Agricultural Contractor, Plant Hire and Garden services 

All types of garden work undertaken which 

includes: 

Tree surgery 

Garden Clearance 

Hedge trimming 

Turfing 

Fencing 

And many more 

Also agricultural work can be undertaken too 

Mini digger hire with tractor and dump trailer available  

ALSO SEASONED LOGS FOR SALE 

Contact Chris Billing 

01752 845234  or mobile 0798 057 4104 

The Newsletter Committee reserve the right to edit or refuse material. If there 
are any mistakes, we apologise. Signed articles do not necessarily express 
the views of the committee. 

Letters to the editor can be given to any committee member or e-mailed to 
jobutcher@hotmail.co.uk 

If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article 
introducing yourselves we would be delighted to receive it. 

The Parish newsletter printer is available for use by local organisations. 

15p per double sided A4 with colour images 

10p per double sided A4 text only. Please provide your own paper. 

Thank you to Rose Cradick for this months cover.  

Next edition copy date is 15th September  but earlier would be even better. 

Please contact a committee member for more details. 

Jo Butcher 01752 844302 Mavis Edmonds 01579 350385 

Morton Macleod 01752 846520 Sylvia Bedbrook 01752 844519 

Reg Rice 01752 844858 James Jermain 01752 847546 
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Landulph Life and News 

Your guide to what’s happening in the area 



 

 
 

 

Four councillors and four members 
of the public attended this 40 minute 
meeting. Was this a record for 
brevity?  
Chairman Andrew Butcher noted the 

resignation of Olive Eggleston from 
parish council in view of the demands 
of her new role as a county councillor. 
Nominations for a replacement will be 
sought shortly.  
Other agenda items covered old 

ground and were disposed of briskly. 
Planning: 
Council recommended refusal for: 
Listed Building Consent for 

conversion of redundant barn into two 
dwellings, and construction of two 

detached garages, and installation of 
septic tank, North Wayton, Landulph. 
Strutt & Parker, for Pentille estate. 
(This was the second part of the 

application for this project, council 
having recommended refusal of the 
FULL application at its last meeting. 
On this occasion council was 
uncertain whether to consider only 
those factors appertaining to the 
structure and aesthetics of a listed 
building, or the total impact. After 
detailed discussion, council decided 
to repeat all the objections raised last 
month.) 
Morton Macleod    

Parish Council Meeting 15 June 2009 

Parish Council Meeting 20th July 2009 

 
During public forum, newly-

appointed Community Network 
Manager Simon Swales outlined his 
concepts for the future functions of 
the local group, comprising Saltash, 
Torpoint and nearby parishes, 
including Landulph. He didn’t ask us 

to be patient until they all settle to 
their new duties, but I recommend 
forbearance…. 
Later in the formal meeting, a letter 

from a postgraduate student re 
Council’s and community’s views on 
renewable energy stimulated 

 
Newsletter AGM  

Tuesday September 29th 2009 

It’s a well known fact that unless there is a scandal in the offing, 
most people avoid an AGM. 

We can’t offer you much scandal but we do offer you a chance to 
meet all who are involved in producing the newsletter 

It would be lovely if some of our readers could come on Tues 29th Sept to the 
School room at the Methodist church at 7.30pm and let us know what is good, 
what is never read and what should be in the newsletter. 

Look forward to seeing you. 

 He also thinks ‘We need more affordable housing to bring in new blood, 
particularly young people working locally’. In his spare time Gerry and his 
wife Sue, who have two grown-up daughters, enjoy riding (they keep a 
pony), travel, walking and ‘gentle country pursuits’. He is a member of 
Saltash Rotary. 

************************************************************************************* 

 

Rose Cradick Tamara, Landulph, Saltash, PL12 6QQ.  

Tel 01752 843257 

You probably know Rose and husband Neil for the 
wonderful soft fruit grown on their land at Tamara, 
and for their enthusiastic support for the Landulph 
Gardening Club of which Neil is president and a 
founder-member.  

Rose has lived in the parish for 28 years and was 
delighted when her parents, Bill and Nan Doughty, 
were able to move from Wales to Cargreen 14 
years ago. Rose studied Art and PE in college, 

qualified as a PE teacher, and has maintained her interest in art ever 
since, continuing to draw and paint. Since pressure of work has 
reduced, she has time for wider interests and joined the Parish Council 
two years ago, because she felt that her deep roots in the parish 
enabled her to see what needed change, and what should be 
cherished.  

She is particularly concerned that affordable housing should be made 
available to young parishioners. 

********************************************************************************* 

Profiles of Roger Creagh-Osbourne, Gaye Braund and Terry West will 

appear in the next edition of the newsletter . 

There is a vacancy on the parish council 

Interested parishioners who would like more information about becoming a 

parish councillor should contact either the clerk or one of the council. Details 

are on the back of the diary insert in this  newsletter. 



Landulph Parish Councillor Profiles 

Andrew Butcher  Three Corner Meadow, Cargreen, PL12 6PA 

 Tel 01752 844302 

Andrew is a retired dental practitioner and has lived in the 
parish for 37 years, initially in “Tamar”, next to the phone box, 
before building his own home at the top end of Fore Street. 
For many years he has been actively involved in local 
organisations, including the British Dental Association, the 
Round Table, and Cargreen Yacht Club, and more recently as 
a First Responder, and committee member of Liskeard and 

District Fine Arts Society. Both he and his wife Jo are lively supporters of 
parish clubs and events, leaving Andrew some time for sailing too.  

He joined the Parish Council in 2008, and was elected Chairman in May 
2009. He clearly has a great affection for our local environment and 
community, and looks forward to contributing to their care as a councillor. As 
Chairman, his focus is on absorbing the recent local government changes 
(abolition of Cornish district Councils), and encouraging parishioners to 
connect more closely with their Parish Council. With that in mind, he may 
initiate a limited rescrutiny of the Parish Plan so that local needs and views 
are fully taken on board.  

************************************************************************************* 

Gerry Stevenson West Combe, Landulph Cross, PL12 6NE.  
 
Tel: 01752 842889 
Gerry is another councillor who arrived in the parish 
comparatively recently yet he is deeply concerned that 
the Cornish residents are not better represented. A 
former human resources director with Thompson 
Newspapers, he is a member of the Institute of Directors 
and continues to work part time as an advisor.  

Recently appointed Council Vice-Chairman he is its 
representative on the Saltash Road Safety Committee and responsible for 
School Liason. He takes a deep interest in planning and is concerned that 
the new Cornwall Council has delegated too much power to council officers 
without the right of appeal to the elected Planning Committee. He also 
worries that small parishes are being sidelined. Landulph, he said, ‘Has a 
tiny budget and few assets but we need to support our local organisations, 
particularly our very good school, which is important for the health of the 
parish.’  

 

Council to address the need to 
formulate a view, and I leave it to 
you to work out how this led to 
discussion of plating the Hall roof 
with photovoltaic panels and selling 
electricity to the national grid. 
Your Council needs your help… 

nearly two years ago it made a 
commitment to erect a slate plaque 
inscribed ‘The Searle Family 
Memorial Field’ as requested by the 
gentleman who donated the (cricket) 
field to the Council. Unfortunately 
the Council did not budget for 
purchase and inscription cost, and 
so far has been unable to find a free 
slab. So please contact Andrew 
Butcher if you can provide one. 
Gaye mentioned that her attention 

(as footpaths representative) had 
been drawn to garden waste that 
appeared to have been tipped on to 
the beach between the pub and the 
yacht club. An interesting discussion 
followed, for it was not clear whose 
property had received the fly-tipping 
nor who had tipped it on the fly, (and 
therefore to whom Council should 
make representations), but in the 
interests of good citizenship it was 
decided that all resident in the 
affected area should be made aware 
of the problem by letter. 
Gerry is our representative on the 

Saltash Road Safety Committee, 
and would welcome reports on 
dangerous road conditions either 
to him or to Saltash Town Council 

clerk at the Guildhall. Despite recent 
tar-and-chip treatments, potholes 
and dips continue to annoy, and 
Council will continue to press for 
repairs. 
Having had no volunteers for the 

vacant post of parish councillor, 
Council decided to extend the period 
for applications until 21st September. 
This will be the date of the next 
meeting, unless planning 
applications oblige an August 
meeting.  
At the September meeting, 
Council will open discussion on a 
revised Parish Plan, and urges as 
many parishioners as possible to 
attend, as the Plan will reflect their 
needs and hopes for future 
development in the parish. It will be 
a powerful reference point when 
higher levels of local government 
make decisions affecting Landulph.  
Planning: 
Council recommended approval 

for: 
Change of use of agricultural land 

to amenity and equine use/livery. 
Mrs R Reep, Lower Stockadon, St 
Mellion. 
Construction of porch. Mr J Hall, 

Landulph Rise, Landulph. 
Meeting lasted 88 minutes. County 

Councillor Eggleston, Mr Swales 
and 6 members of the public 
attended.   
                      

Morton Macleod 



 
Landulph School News July 09 

We were delighted to welcome Andrew Cope, the author of the Spy Dog 
series of books, into school along with the real life Spy Dog! The pupils had a 
wonderful time listening to Andrew’s talk about creative writing and then 
working on some creative writing with Andrew. The pupils also had an 
opportunity to have their Spy Dog books signed by Andrew. 

During the last few weeks it has been wonderful to meet the twelve new 
reception pupils that are due to start with us in September. The pupils have 
been gaining in confidence during the weekly visits, called Learning Together, 
that have taken place over June and July and ensure a smooth transition into 
school life.  

Sadly the Class 3 teacher Miss Marshall has decided to move on and we 
shall all be sad to see her leave. Having replied to and sorted 59 applications 
we are now looking forward to getting to know her replacement, Mr Chapman, 

who has just been appointed, and starts with us in September. 

Marie Beaven Smith School Secretary 

Memorial Hall News 

The Hall Committee would like to thank all those involved in the Big Breakfast 
and the May Day celebration; both groups donated profits to the Hall. These 
events not only raised much needed funds for the hall but brought villagers and 
friends together within the community. 

As many are aware the Snooker Club closed recently due to lack of numbers. 
It was decided at the recent committee meeting that the empty room should be 
brought back into use as soon as possible. It was agreed that the room would 
need a complete refurbishment. It will be converted into a lounge with 
comfortable chairs and perhaps a home cinema projector; it could then be used 
for informal meetings, coffee mornings, a quiet room at weddings, parties and an 
entertainment area for the many Brownies groups that stay at the hall.  

Any donations from groups or individuals given to the hall will be put towards 
this project so please keep fundraising. 

Memorial Hall Committee 

 
New Members - Landulph Short Mat Bowls Club 

We are looking for new members – if you are interested come along 
on Tuesday or Thursday evening at 7.00pm and spend an evening 
with us. Our next session starts on Tuesday 8th September, so why 
not come and try your hand at Short Mat Bowls. We are offering      
2 FREE ‘taster’ sessions. We look forward to seeing you. If you want 
to know more please telephone Val Oatham on 842560. 

  

 

 

 Landulph Summer Fun Day! 

To everyone's regret and especially our own we had 
to cancel the Fun Day on Sunday! Those who 
experienced the day's downpour will understand why! 
While ahead the weather forecast had predicted 
showers, which might have been tolerable, at the 
eleventh hour it became obvious that prolonged and 
quite heavy rain would fall - and it did! To cancel the 
event at such a late stage was a difficult decision but 
events proved it to be the right one. Only those with 
feathers and webbed feet would have been able to 
attend and take part!  

A massive thank you must go to everyone who 
helped and supported us and we are so sorry that all of your help was in 
vain. We also apologise to everyone who was disappointed that it didn't 
happen - we certainly were! 

Despite the Fun Day being rained off we still managed to raise over £1200 
for Katie Freeman and thank you for everyone's support. 

Mel Bennett and Nina Armstrong 

+++Stop Press+++   Have-a-Go-in-a-Gig-Day  +++ Stop Press+++ 

Men, women, boys and girls of all ages are invited to Have a Go 
in a Gig at the Cargreen Yacht Club on Sunday 13 September. 
This is a first step towards possibly forming a Gig Club based in 
Cargreen.  

Details of the day’s programme will be announced shortly but 
will include rowing in the Weir Quay gig as well as shoreside events. The 
programme will be arranged around the midday high tide.   

For further information contact James Jermain (Tel: 01752 847546) or 
Felicity Silvester (Tel: 01579 343341) 

Reality TV comes to Cargreen? 

A TV company has recently contacted people who live in the parish to assess 
the interest in reopening a closed pub as a community pub. They would, with 
the owners consent, help the community to run the closed pub for a month 
having first set up a ‘board’ of directors and trained staff in all aspects of 
running a pub. This was to be filmed for a TV series. 

The company will not be progressing with this project after discussion with 

the owners. 

 



Drawn to the Valley Group of Artists Open Studio event 29th August 

to 6th September 2009 

The Drawn to the Valley group was formed in 2003 by the artists 

themselves, mainly as a support network but also in order to promote the 

Tamar Valley Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty and to contribute to the 

regeneration of the local economy through selling exhibitions and Open 

Studios. There are now over 160 members, ranging from painters and 

printmakers to ceramicists, sculptors, calligraphers, jewellers and textile 

artists. Membership is open to anyone living and/or working in the Tamar 

Valley.  Parishioners from Cargreen, Landulph and the surrounding area 

are already members and will be participating in the Open Studio event 

along with over 50 other artists.  

The public is welcomed into private working studios and homes and other 

venues to meet the artists, see their art and chat about their inspirations, 

aspirations and processes.  Further details can be found on the website 

www.drawntothevalley.co.uk  

 

Landulph Gardening Club 

Tranquil, informal, green and full of trees were comments used to describe 
the gardens of Highgrove house, home of the Duke of Cornwall, in 
Gloucestershire by members of the gardening club. Some had been 
expecting a more formal garden and were surprised at the relaxed feel; the 
visit was enjoyed by 22 members in June. 

July saw another visit to a much smaller but equally informal woodland 
garden at Pinsla nursery near Bodmin. 

Members are asked to meet at Landulph Memorial Hall Car Park at 6pm 
on August 12th for a Garden Safari to Club Members gardens. 

Jo Butcher Secretary Landulph Gardening club 

Highcroft Gardens open on August 2nd and 16th  

1.30-5.30pm in aid of NGS charities, 

Cream Teas in the Methodist Church Schoolroom 

 

John Wright FCII FPC 

John Wright Financial Services 

1 Coombe Lane Cargreen, tel: 01752 847533 

Independent Advice On 

ISAs and other investments for Income and Growth 

Pensions and at Retirement Options including 

Open Market Option, Enhanced, Impaired and Smoker Annuities 

Inheritance Tax 

Life Assurance Protection 

            John Wright Financial Services is Authorised and Regulated                            

by the Financial Services Authority 

 

Greg Khan 

Professional               

Plastering Service 

Over 20 years              

experience 

All work undertaken 

is guaranteed 

Tel 01752 846293

(evenings & 

weekends) 

07742 514212 

mobile 

not come and try your hand at Short Mat Bowls. We are offering      



Landulph Methodist Church 

Another successful Treasure Hunt was held on Sat 20th June with 27 
people in nine vehicles taking part. The route took them from Landulph to 
North Sillaton, Pillaton Mill, Amytree, Dupath Well, St Dominick, Halton 
Quay and back to Landulph. A buffet supper prepared by Peggy Dawe and 
helpers was enjoyed. The winners were Roger, Janet and Valerie 
Willcocks.  £209 was raised for Church funds. 

The Livewire Music Project meets in the schoolrooms on Friday evenings 
6pm to 9pm.  Young people 10 to 18 can learn to play music and have fun.  
Entry 50p. More information ring 01752 843570 or log on to 
www.livewireyouth.com   

During the next two months as a ‘trial run’there will be no service on the 
fourth Sunday but instead everyone is invited to a Coffee Chit Chat hour. 
Next will be on Sunday 23rd August at 10am. 

Mavis Edmonds 

 
Landulph Market and Big Breakfast 

Following the great success of Landulph’s first Local Produce/

Craft Market and Big Breakfast, we are delighted to announce its 

return on Saturday, 19th September in Landulph Memorial Hall 

from 09.00a.m. ‘til 12.00p.m. 

If you would like to participate in this exciting event by selling 

your own home grown produce or crafts, please contact the 

following as soon as possible to book your stall (£6.00 per table).  

Full English breakfasts will be served as before. 

Felicity Wyman 

Tel: 01752 845584 

Email: clanwyman@waitrose.com 

 

Cornwall Hospice Care 

A concert at Landulph Memorial Hall on 27th June by the Liskerrett Male 
Voice Choir was a great success. 

Doreen and Peter would like to thank all who attended and gave 
donations, raffle prizes and helped in so many ways. 

The event raised £760 for Cornwall Hospice Care. 

Peter and Doreen Braund 

Aerial Solutions 

Aerial & Satellite specialist 

Freeview Aerial Upgrades 

Extra Points: Telephone extensions 

Competitive Prices                                                                                                
 Contact Mike Pendered 

 01752 294386   Mobile  07745 027 625 

Rainfall May and June 

 

May.  Total 55mm.  Well below the average of 98mm.  

Rain recorded on 13 days. 

Highest 24 hour fall 16.6mm on the 16th in strong to gale force winds and 
heavy squalls. 

June.  Total 19.6mm.  June average 110mm.  

Rain recorded on only 6 days.   

No thunderstorms for May or June. On 30th June midday temperature 
reached 29C in the shade. 

Total rainfall for first 6 month of 2009 was 333mm. 

In 2007 it was 707mm and 2008 it was 514mm. 

Ken Eastment 

Hodge  News, Newsagent  

Daily Newspaper Deliveries  to 

 Landulph & Cargreen 

Phone 01752 845141 

Art Exhibition October 10th –18th in the Rectory Room 

The  theme for the photographic section of the Art exhibition,  is 

Rhythms in Nature. 



Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers.  
We are very grateful to them.  New volunteers are always welcome. 

Births, Deaths and Marriages.  
If you wish to make an announcement please contact any committee 
member, details on the back cover. 

 LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU 

I am a retired solicitor 

so you know it will be done properly 

I always come to your home  

so you feel more confident 

Couples can protect their home 

from residential care fees 

let me tell you how 

I also cover 

Powers of Attorney– Living Wills 

Inheritance tax Planning 

My Prices are reasonable  

and there’s no VAT! 

MICHAEL GRUNDY 

Churchland Cottage St Dominick 

Telephone 01579 351467 

A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE 

 
Babysitting  

All ages 

Please contact 

Lucy Gorham  

01752 849787 

 
 
 
 
 

ThePCMedic.org.uk 
 

Based in Landulph for all your computer and IT needs 

Tel   01752 849787   Mobile    07973 344912   or info@thePCMedic.org.uk 

Please call for an informal chat about any of your computer 

problems  
• Upgrading and repair of Personal Computers - all versions of Windows and 

Apple MAC. 

• Networking (both wireless and wired) installed and repaired. 

• Backup advice and solutions offered.  

• Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered. 

• Removal of spyware and viruses 

• Recovery of lost data 

• Transfer of data from old computers to new one and customising the 

computer to suit you 

• Advice offered on purchase of hardware 

• Training offered to groups or individuals 

• Server solutions for small businesses 

Did you know that? 

• The biggest threat to you now is Malware and Spyware 

Try www.malwarebytes.com for free download and scan of your computer 

• Updates  protect you against security threats 

(This applies to Windows and Apple MAC, plus antivirus and antispyware 

programmes) 

• Windows Vista offers significant security advantages over previous versions of 

Windows. 

Dr Paul Gorham, North Wayton Farmhouse, Landulph. 



 

Across the country, at 
numerous locations, an estimated 2 
million people joined their neighbours 
for the Big Lunch on Sunday 19th 
July.  

 I hope they all had as much fun as 
I did at the Landulph one.  Around 80 
people gathered inside the Landulph 
Memorial Hall, sheltering from the 
unseasonable weather and bringing 
with them a huge variety of foods for 
their lunch.  

It was a chance to eat, drink and 
chat with friends, family and 
neighbours.  People of all ages came 
together. There was a sweet stall run 
by and for local children, as well as 
art activities and games to keep them 
occupied. One child even offered Tai 
Kwon Do lessons.  An honesty bar 
was set up to raise funds for the 
hall's new 'community room'.   

Congratulations to 
Shaun and Wendy for their rhubarb 
crumble which was judged as the 
best dish of the day. They won a 
prize of family membership at the 
National Trust.  Two sets of runners-
up each won a bag of locally grown 
potatoes, kindly donated by Richard 
Brown.  

The big lunch is set to become an 
annual event, so please have a think 
about how you might contribute to 
making next years event even more 
successful...if you could fix the 
weather so it could be held outside, 
that'd be great, thanks!  Big thank-
you to those who made it 
happen...Andy, Karen, Greg, Phil, 
Jordi, Jackie, Brad, Adi and all the 
people who helped to wash up and 
tidy away afterwards... it really was 
the best Sunday I'd had in ages. 

Suzie Macleod 

 Editors comment 

Well done, we all enjoyed it and it was great to meet with neighbours and actually sit 
and chat rather that just waving when cars pass in the lane. 

Please make it an annual event. 

Jo Butcher   

 
 

Landulph in War Time 

Reporters from the Landulph newsletter are busy talking to many 
local residents and others who have memories of Landulph in war 
time. 

‘Don’t panic’ if you think you have not been visited or interviewed 
yet! You will be. We have a ‘cunning plan’ that will see the light of 
day in the New Year. 

Interesting memories are being committed to paper and in the full-
ness of time this will be made into a booklet. 

The newsletter team 

 

LANDULPH FESTIVAL OF MUSIC AND ART 2009:   
9 – 17 OCTOBER 

(see diary for individual events) 
 

We bring you exciting news about this year’s Festival: 

We will be raising funds for a specific charity:  Ellie’s 
Haven.  Based in Looe, this local charity is seeking to build a non-
medical holiday haven for the seriously ill children of Devon and 
Cornwall and their families - a special place for special children.  

So bring your friends to enjoy the events and support a really 
worthwhile cause! 
Two pre-Festival events:   
Tuesday 29 Sept 10am Willow Weaving Workshop, leader Carol 
Horsington, at Cargreen Yacht Club.   
Details from Jane Espig 01752 844811. 
Saturday 3 October 7.30pm, a solo guitar concert given by 
MORGAN SZYMANSKI in Landulph Parish Church.  Born in 
Mexico, Morgan Szymanski has given recitals at Wigmore Hall and 
the London International Guitar Festival, and performed concertos 
with the Hallé, Royal Philharmonic and Bournemouth Symphony 
Orchestras.  A rare opportunity to hear a young musician of 
international calibre in our own parish, playing works by Albéniz, 
Venezuelan composer Antonio Lauro, and the Paraguayan Agustin 
Barrios Mangore known as the Paganini of the Jungles of Paraguay!    

Book early, Tel 01752 845021. 

Phillida Jermain,Secretary  

Cargreen Cancer ResearchUK fundraising Committee 

A sunny morning at the end of May was the stimulus for the fantastic 
sum of £420 to be raised for Cancer ResearchUK. Many thanks to all who 
came to the coffee morning, donated goods for sale or gave donations. 

The next fundraising event will be an Auction of promises in November. 
This is not for several months so there will be plenty of time to decide 
what you can promise. Previous auctions have had promises as varied as 
four evenings of babysitting, a weeks ironing, a sail down the Tamar with 
lunch provided or a cake a month for a year. The possibilities are endless. 
Please give you promise details to any committee member or phone 
01752 847774. 

Gaye Braund 



 

TOM’S TENNIS 

SUMMER 2009 

ALL AGES 

ALL ABILITIES 

PROFESSIONAL TENNIS COACHING 

LANDULPH 

Groups: £6 per hour per person (4-8 people) 

Individual: £12 per hour 

RACQUETS AND BALLS PROVIDED 

TOM WYMAN MOB: 07926761301 

COLLOGGETT BARNS TENNIS COURT 

 

Note: appropriate tennis clothing/footwear and water bottle essential!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

Group Travel 

Dunmere Road Garage Bodmin PL312QN 

Festival of British Eventing Aug 9th 

Burghley Horse Trails Sept5th/6th 

S Ireland 6days  Sept 20th-25th 

Clarks Village Shopping Oct 10th 

Horse of The year Show Oct 11th 

Tavistock Goosey Fair Oct 14th 

Linda's Halloween Express Oct 31st 

N Petherton Carnival Nov 7th 

 8 to 70 seaters available for private hire:  

parties, weddings, 

A30/A38 Pick up points 

Bookings/Enquiries – 01208 77989 / 72669 

www.grouptravelcoachhire.co.uk 

 TTTTAAAAMMMMAAAARRRR    VVVVIIIIEEEEWWWW            

FRUITERERSFRUITERERSFRUITERERSFRUITERERS    

 

Daily Deliveries to the  

Catering Industry 

Visit Applejack Barn for all your  

Fruit & Vegetables 

We also stock a range of  

groceries & dairy products 

Get a flavour of the  

Mediterranean on the first floor 

 

el: 01752 848738  Fax: 01752 840414 

 

 DCB PLANT HIRE 

0.75 to 7.5 ton mini diggers available for hire with operator 

New Micro digger acquired that will fit through any standard 

doorway and available for self drive 

Bulk excavation 

Brick paved driveways 

Landscaping and groundwork 

undertaken 

 

Call Dan Billing on 

01752 845234      or    07725082046 



Locally produced  

stabiliser beef  

from Park Farm Landulph  

 

 

 

 

 

Packs approx 25 kg contain a variety 

of beef cuts packed, labelled , and 

ready for freezing 

To order  

Phone Richard Brown  

07788 725 748  

 

 

    

    

Fix Fix Fix Fix  I  I  I  I  T T T T 
Computer Help 

Virus Removal & Immunization 

Maintenance and Upgrading 

Training for all Requirements 

PC & Network Installation 

www.fix-i-t.net 

01752 316368 

help@fix-i-t.net 

Graham HouseGraham HouseGraham HouseGraham House 

07778429685 

 

 Peninah Kambua Kinyamasyo Barrett. 

Kevin Barrett would like to thank all those who attended Peninah’s 
funeral after her tragic and untimely death in February 09 after a two year 
battle against cancer. In addition, he would like especially to thank all 
those who generously gave money towards the construction costs of a 
Bore hole to supply fresh water to a rural community in Kenya. 

The community in question is at Ngunni, South Kitui in Kenya’s Eastern 
Province and is where Peninah originally came from. This region is semi-
arid and water is always in desperately short supply. Despite grinding 
poverty in the area and the fact that Peninah had lived in a more western 
environment for many years, home was always the family farm at Ngunni. 

A total of £1,122.97 was raised which will go some way towards the total 
cost of construction which will be somewhere in the region £3,000. 
However, the donations made are a definite start and shows the high 
regard Peninah was held in. All going well Kevin hopes to complete the 
project towards the end of 2010. Further updates will be forthcoming next 
year and anyone who would like  to further involve themselves further in 
this very deserving project can contact Kevin via his email: 
Matua@topmail.co.uk. 

Again, many thanks, it is much appreciated. 

Kevin Barrett. 

 

 

 

 
 

 


